
Bear caught and released in
Stateline
Bear activity is increasing in heavily populated areas of the
Lake Tahoe Basin.

A 3-year-old female black bear was trapped near a condo-time
share  complex  July  31  and  released  the  following  day  in
Stateline. Two other traps on the Nevada side of the South
Shore remain.

The released bear, which was not nursing so there are no cubs
to worry about, had not previously been tagged by the Nevada
Department of Wildlife. She weighed about 150 pounds.

Bears  in  Lake  Tahoe
neighborhoods  are  common.
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“We  were  able  to  give  her  a  healthy  dose  of  aversion
conditioning treatment during the release. When we can shoot a
bear with rubber bullets and chase her with the Karelian bear
dogs, it gives us a real chance to change the bear’s behavior
and keep it from becoming too acclimated to humans,” NDOW
biologist Carl Lackey said in a press release.

Dry conditions can mean less natural food for bears in the
high country. This has them coming into populated areas in
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search of food, where they often find people food.

July in western Nevada was the hottest in recorded history and
the area is now in year two of a drought. This is affecting
bear behavior.

Now and going forward is the time bears will dramatically
increase their food consumption in an effort to put on layers
of fat in preparation for hibernation in late November or
early December.

“We will see more and more bears searching for food. It is the
responsibility of people living in bear country to not attract
the  bears  by  poorly  handling  garbage  or  leaving  other
attractants like bird and pet food available,” Lackey said.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report


